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Review of Q&A video for In the Know, hosted by JB Portillo 

(condensed version of session with Tom Judson, 5.6.19) 

 

Why is the POA taking over the site? 

There are two very positive things we can accomplish with this move. We’re confident that we get the 
fire out quicker than what was originally planned, and we can get the fire out for less money.  

How are we going to put the fire out? 

I’m not a technical person, so you’re going to have to give me a little bit of leeway on this. But, this is 
what we’ve done. We have hired experts that do know how to do this: ERM, CTEH and E3. Now, CTEH 
has already been doing some work for us. They’ve been on site doing air quality testing for several 
weeks. Then we’re hiring E3. They specialize in these types of challenging fires.  

What is a PRP? 

We were notified in January by the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality, we will just call 
them ADEQ for short, that the POA was going to be named as a PRP – Potentially Responsible Party. 
Now we are confident there are going to be other PRP’s, but that’s for the ADEQ to announce who the 
other PRP’s are. We know that we were going to be named as one, so, that motivated us to look at all 
our alternatives on how we can solve this problem on behalf of our members and residents. 

Was there an alternative to taking over this site? 

Yes, there was an alternative. We could have spent years and years in court with legal fees and fight and 
fight and we could have still been held responsible. I view it like this, and this is a simplified version. But I 
view this as a pay me now or pay me later issue. Pay me now, we cover the cost we estimate it as $4 
million or pay me later, which is going to be much, much higher. So that’s the alternative and we knew 
that was not in the best interest of Bella Vista and the POA.  

And the fire would still be burning? In many cases? 

Well, I think they would have gone a different route to put out the fire which would have taken longer 
and it would have cost a lot more money.  

Where’s the money coming from? 

So, once we realized we were going to be on the hook for a potentially very large bill, first thing I did was 
I got with our CFO, and we started doing cash projections over the next few years. Now, you know our 
cash goes up and down during the year. At the beginning of the year where a lot of people are paying 
their assessments for the entire year, we tend to be very cash rich and then in November, when all the 
assessments have been paid and the expenses are higher and not as many people are going to the 
restaurants and going to the gym, and playing golf and so forth, we tend to be cash poor. So, what I had 
him do was calculate at our lowest point, how much money would we have. Now also keep in mind that 
our cash will swing by a million to $2 million within a month. You know, it’ll get higher then we will do 
payroll and it’ll go down, so it swings greatly. So, we looked at the lowest point of the year, we included 
a million to $2 million buffer, and then we determined what was left over. And what was left over was 
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$2 million. Maybe a little bit more, we can stretch it, but $2 million. Now, in addition to that, last year, 
the board had approved, in a public session, a million-dollar line of credit. So, we have that at hand. And 
we were recently able to get another line of secured credit. It is secured through the ARKMO land. And 
so that’s how we got to the $4 million. So we had to, put a little here, put a little here to get to the $4 
million bucks. 

Why aren’t we using that $20 million that the state was going to give us or put up for it? 

Okay, so, the state allocated a tremendous amount of money, but there is code in state law, that if 
ADEQ spent, and let’s say they spent $20 million towards putting out the fire, which we don’t know how 
much exactly we’re going to spend, but let’s say you know, it was $20 million, they are required by law 
to recover those funds expended from the PRP’s. So, there is no free money. If they put out the $20 
million, they must get that $20 million back. And so, here’s the challenge. Let’s say there are four PRP’s. 
One would think that you’d go “okay, well this party they’re responsible for 30% because they did this, 
and this party is 20%”, then so forth then you get to 100%. One would think that, that’s not how it 
works. They go 100%, 100%, 100%, 100% until they get their money back. So, let’s say one of the parties 
has no money and maybe they have little or no insurance, well, whether they’re responsible or not, 
they’re out. So, when you start looking at all the parties, who has the potential to suffer the most. 
Probably the POA. So when I talk about pay me now, or pay me a lot later, that’s what I’m talking about. 
So, let’s say the bill, the final bill, was large, and we’re the only one that has a lot of money, then we’re 
going to bear a huge portion of the final bill. So, when I learned that, boy, that was spine chilling, and so 
that’s when we started thinking about, are there alternatives? Is there a quicker way to get the fire out, 
and is there a more efficient and less expensive way to put the fire out? And that’s where we’re sitting 
at today.  

Will this deplete all the POA’s funds? 

We have our emergency reserves and that sits at $1.7 million. This qualifies as an emergency. Out of the 
$4 million, we’ll use our money first. I mean, why pay interest to a bank, you know we’d rather use our 
money first. But yes, our funds will be gone, will be fully depleted. In some point in the future, we need 
to rebuild that because the other scary thing is, what if there’s a second emergency at the same time? 
What if we get a flood, or a tornado, or something horrible happens, and our emergency reserves has 
been depleted, for a good reason, but it’s not there. That’s a little scary and it keeps me up at night.  

Is that why the POA has put ARKMO up for sale? 

Yes. That is absolutely the reason because we knew that we needed funds.  We have a few interested 
parties already, so we’ll see how that goes but if we can get those funds that will allow us to potentially 
pay off one of the loans we have that we’re going to incur. It’ll give us a lot more flexibility going 
forward.  

Has the POA taken steps to reserve more cash or conserve cash?  

Absolutely. So, we found out In January that we were going to be named as a PRP. So I had every single 
department head go through and recast their entire budget. Now the entire budget has already been 
approved and so we’re not going to adjust what’s online, but internally we have recast the entire budget 
and we track it and we were able to reduce the budget by a million dollars. We cut out a bunch of 
capital projects. We had to cut to the bone, to get to a million dollars. Now, with that being said, people 
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are going to say then we should be better than budget at the end of the year by a million dollars, well 
we have a lot of the year still to go and we can’t 100% predict how the year is going to go and here’s the 
second thing. We’re going to be way over on legal fees. I wouldn’t be shocked if we were over budget on 
legal fees by a quarter to a half million dollars this year. It would not shock me. So, while we’re cutting in 
one area, we’re going way up in another area. But, we felt it was prudent to make money cuts as quickly 
as possible to conserve cash. But the other thing that we’re trying to do, you asked me the question 
about ARKMO, and you asked me the question about the cutbacks, what we’re trying to do is make all 
those adjustments yet have the least impact to our property owners. I don’t want to negatively impact 
property owners, but we’re trying to do everything we can behind the scenes, to not have a negative 
impact to our property owners.  

Will there be an assessment increase? And does such increase require a vote of the membership? 

You know we’ve been talking about needing an assessment increase since 2001. And now the need is 
more than ever. So, at some point in the near future, we’re going to need an assessment increase. And 
like I said, now more than ever. It still requires a vote of the membership. We talked last year at some 
point in 2019 we would have an assessment increase because we have large bills heading our way. Not 
only do we have the $4 million, we still have legal issues going on and I would not be surprised over the 
next 2, 3, 4, 5 years that we incur a quarter million dollars in legal fees every single year. We must be 
properly funded.  

Why did it take so long for the POA to step up to the plate? 

Keep in mind first, the POA did not start the fire. We’re not responsible for the fire. But once we became 
aware that we were going to be named as a PRP, and we started looking at alternatives and solutions to 
it, then we started talking to ADEQ about that. Keep in mind, as much as people would want the fire to 
be put out immediately, ADEQ had to act cautiously, I mean I’m not speaking for ADEQ, but they must 
act cautiously. The worst thing that can happen is for them to act rashly to make the situation worse. So, 
these things take time. As much as we’d like the fire out tomorrow, these things take time.  

Is it possible that it’s going to cost more than $4 million?  

Yes, since we don’t know exactly what is in the site, I mean the POA knows what we’ve put in there, 
we’ve only put in organic material. But since we did not have exclusive control over the site, we don’t 
know what else is in there. So, it’s  hard to estimate what is in there. I mean, how can you go to a 
contractor and say “give us a price” and they’re going to go “well what’s in there?” and we’re going to 
go “well we know what we’ve put in there, but we don’t know what other people have put in there”. So 
it is possible that it could cost us more than $4 million. Our best estimate is that it’s going to be $4 
million. But it is possible, it could cost four and a half, five, and God forbid it can even get up to six 
million dollars. We don’t think that’s what’s going to happen, but it is possible.  

Where would the additional funds come from if it’s more than $4 million? 

That’s a great question and that keeps me up at night. It really depends upon the timing as to when 
those additional funds are going to be required. Maybe we must try to get another loan, right now we’re 
fully prepared for the $4 million and that’s the highest probability of occurrence is that we’ll spend $4 
million. But, I’m already working on contingency plans in case it’s more than that.  
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You said that the cost was going to be $4 million, how did we get to $20 million? 

So, I’ve heard those estimates also, I don’t know. That’s really not a question for me. That’s a question 
for the other contractor. The contractors that we’ve been working with: ERM, CTEH and E3, they’re 
saying $4 million, maybe more. But when I said, I just previously answered that question, 4 and at the 
worst 6, how do you get to 20? I don’t know.  

Can the POA cover all the funds that all the money will be expended? 

Absolutely. So, what we can do, a couple different things, and I failed to include this in my last answer is 
we also have insurance, the POA has insurance.  So, we can get some of the additional funds for that. 
But we can go after, if we spend $4 million, we can go after the other PRP’s. And say “look, you’re 
responsible also, you need to pay the POA those funds”. So, we have a couple different additional 
sources of money, some will take longer then others. Now if I sit down with another PRP, my initial 
effort is going to be a professional, business-like manner and say “look, you’re responsible, we think you 
should pay this much”, and if they say “well, see you in court” well that’s going to take a lot longer and 
we will see them in court. 

Will the smoke get worse before it gets better? 

Unfortunately, that is possible. Now, when we’re putting out the fire, it could get worse. Now we’re 
going to have appropriate air monitoring in place, we’re going to use CTEH to do that, but I’d be lying to 
you if I didn’t say it could get worse before it gets better. But we have to get the fire out. That’s the key.  

What’s the timeline? 

The contract we have signed with ADEQ is very detailed. It was signed last Friday, so within 7 days we 
must present a plan to ADEQ on how we’re going to put out the fire. We have been working on that, in 
anticipation of the deal getting signed, So, seven days to put the plan together to ADEQ. Two days for 
ADEQ to review the plans, three days for the contractor to mobilize, so that’s 12 days. Then we have 30 
days to put out the fire. So, 42 days when you add it all together.  

Are there penalties in place if the POA doesn’t meet that timeline? 

Absolutely. ADEQ is holding our feet to the fire. There are penalties in place if we do not hit the end 
target at 42 days. If we don’t have it out, there are some penalties. Now, early on the penalties are a 
little bit lighter, but if there’s more and more delays, the penalties ramp up. We have stated that we feel 
we can get the fire out within that time frame and they said, “well you need to commit to it”. Now, keep 
in mind there could be delays. There are provisions in the agreement that says, let’s say we get a major 
rain storm, well we can submit a request for a reasonable delay due to a major rain storm.  We can’t 
have a rainstorm and ask for a four-month delay. That’s ridiculously unreasonable. But if there is a 
reasonable request, I feel confident that ADEQ will approve that. But we’re confident we can get it done 
in the time frame we have agreed to.  

When the fire’s out, what’s this site going to look like?  

So, let’s think about it a year from now, so we’ll have to have a cap over it. We will grow vegetation. We 
have to try to return it to a by and large natural environment-- trees growing down the road and so 
forth. So, our hope is that a year, two years, five years from now when people drive by that site they go 
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“wow, that’s kind of a nice area”. And maybe someone goes “and that’s where the fire was!” and they 
go “really there was a fire there? It looks pretty nice now”. I don’t want to think about just short term I 
want to think about long term. Once the fire is out, then what’s the next step and the step after that and 
how do we make this better. 

What has been the reaction from the membership? 

So, it’s still early. The news came out very late on Friday, but the responses I’ve received so far have 
been positive. Hey, the POA is stepping up, we’re going to put out the fire quicker, we’re going to spend 
less money. Now, there’s been a lot of questions like “well why didn’t we use the $20 million, it’s free 
money.” No, it is not. You have to repay it. So, there’s been some confusion and that’s why we’re 
recording today’s episode is to try and alleviate some of that confusion. But by and large, the response 
has been positive.  

Where is additional information? 

We’ve set up a webpage dedicated to this where we’re going to post information on a regular basis to 
give updates, so our membership knows what’s going on and that we are following the timeline we have 
committed to hit. We are going to be as transparent as possible. www.bellavistapoa.com/trafalgarfire 

Thank you so much for coming together today and doing this because I think this is really going to 
answer a lot of that confusion. 

I hope so. And you know, maybe we record another session down the road when we get additional 
questions. Maybe we missed some. I’m willing to answer more questions. Because you answer one 
question and that leads to another question. These were most the questions that we are fielding.  

http://www.bellavistapoa.com/trafalgarfire

